


From:                                         Sue Adams 
Sent:                                           November-16-24 8:47 PM
To:                                               Council
Subject:                                     Phase II Bike Lanes Joffre Street to Canteen Road
Attachments:                          Phase II Bike Lanes Esquimalt Road.docx
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Township of Esquimalt Network. Do not click links
or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
 
 
Hello,
 
Please find attached a letter I have written in response to the alternative bike route proposal
submitted by the representative of Town Centre Businesses.
 
Thank you.
 
Susan Adams
854 Carrie Street
Esquimalt, B.C. V9A 5R4
 



                                                                                        November 16, 2024 

 

Dear Mayor and Council,  

I see that a representative of Town Centre Businesses wishes to present an alternative 

plan to what has already been proposed for Phase II of Esquimalt’s Active 

Transportation Network Plan, specifically: bike lanes on Esquimalt Road between 

Joffrey Avenue and Canteen Road.  I’ve looked at their proposal and, as a person with 

nearly 40 years of year-round cycling in greater Victoria under my belt, and a resident of 

Esquimalt for the past 30 of those years, I have to say that I don’t like the plan they’re 

suggesting.  

As it happens, most of the stops I make when I’m biking in downtown Esquimalt are 

along Esquimalt Road in the few blocks between the Esquimalt Plaza and Admiral’s 

Road, so having the safe cycling network diverted from the most direct and practical 

route doesn’t work for me and, given that “Option 1” – protected bi-directional bike lanes 

on Esquimalt Road - was ranked highest by residents surveyed (Watt Consulting 

Group), I would say a detour down to Lyall Street doesn’t suit most others either. The 

very idea perpetuates a car-centric attitude, and shows a lack of desire to rank the 

safety of those wishing to use active alternative transport – in this case cycling – as 

something worthy and deserving of equal consideration.  

Aside from being shuffled off of the main street, which is where my destinations are for 

the most part, here are some problems I see with this business group’s proposed route: 

 They suggest cyclists west-bound on Esquimalt Road cross from the north side 

of Esquimalt Road and enter the Esquimalt Plaza parking lot using the pedestrian 

controlled light at Fernhill. Their map shows the traffic light aligned with their 

proposed “bike path” route through the shopping centre parking lot along the 

aisle immediately west of the Archie Browning Centre. It isn’t. Are cyclists meant 

(once they cross Esquimalt Road) to do a sort of u-turn back in the direction they 

came from, which would take them across the driveway of the Plaza (busy with 

vehicle traffic accessing and egressing), and then turn right into the actual aisle 

(immediately in front of Archie Browning) the Town Centre business group hope 

the bike lane will be installed along? Or do they think the pedestrian controlled 

crosswalk on Esquimalt Road should be moved to the east side of Fernhill so it’s 

more aligned with their proposed “bike path” through the Archie Browning and 

shopping centre parking lot?  I doubt they want to move the pedestrian controlled 

crosswalk since they’re claiming that their plan would negate the need to install a 

temporary light on Esquimalt Road at Joffre during construction, which they feel 

will impede vehicle traffic. 

 They seem to suggest the bike path should then both continue south through the 

plaza and Archie Browning parking lots all the way to Lyall Street AND that it 

should turn right at the NORTH end of Bullen Park and continue through to the 

Esquimalt rec centre parking lot or sidewalk and Fraser Street. If they mean that 

the path should keep to the north end of Bullen Park and go through the 

Esquimalt Rec Centre parking lot, that would result in the loss of parking stalls at 

the Esquimalt rec centre, which they haven’t accounted for.  



 They say the plan would result in the removal of 18 – 90° parking stalls (at the 

northeast end of the Archie Browning and Plaza parking lot), and gain 11 parallel 

parking stalls in that aisle. They describe it as a net loss of 11 parking stalls, so I 

actually think they may have meant that 11 parking stalls would be lost and 7 

parallel parking stalls would be gained. I’m not sure there is room for both the 

double-wide bike path they propose and parallel parking stalls, so there would be 

a loss of either the 11 parking stalls they claim or all 18 parking stalls. Either way, 

it’s interesting that the group is OK with the loss of those parking stalls (“…small 

sacrifice of parking…”), but not with losing any parking stalls on Esquimalt Road 

itself. If there are bike lanes installed both eastbound and westbound on 

Esquimalt Road, and if there is no “floating” lane of parking spaces being 

considered, I think there would be a total of about 25 street parking stalls lost 

between Joffre Street and Admirals Road.  

 This proposed plan includes removing (or transplanting) trees from the east and 

south ends of Bullen Park to install paved bike paths there, and I’m not sure what 

they think should happen with the lacrosse box and its bleachers when the path 

reaches that point.  

 The Town Center business group suggest the bike path cross Fraser Street in 

front of the Esquimalt Rec Centre and continue along a painted bike lane on 

Carlisle Avenue. The first 100 feet or so of Carlisle (westbound from Fraser) are 

in very rough shape and would need to be resurfaced to be bicycled on in any 

comfort.  

 This proposed plan seems to rely heavily on “painted” bike lanes, but most 

survey respondents commenting on barriers to cycling claim that “painted” bike 

lanes do not provide sufficient protection for them to feel safe cycling.  

 They claim that their routes would provide safe access to side-street routes 

where Town Centre businesses and services can be accessed, but the fact is 

that, if the businesses or services people want to access are ON Esquimalt 

Road, sooner or later cyclists will be biking on Esquimalt Road, and most would 

vastly prefer NOT to have to go some convoluted route to get there.  

I know that the Town Centre businesses fear their businesses will suffer due to the loss 

of street parking on Esquimalt Road, but I have observed that – just as they say that 

alternatives on quieter side streets are available to cyclists – so too are some parking 

spaces available on those same quieter side streets. As someone who also drives a car, 

I have to say that, if I really needed to get to a business or service I couldn’t bike to, and 

I knew parking would be problematic, I would make alternate arrangements (like asking 

someone else to drive me, or taking a bus or taxi). Not possible for everyone, I know, 

but it is an option for most.  

I do appreciate that the Town Centre business group at least went to the effort of coming 

up with an alternative plan rather than just complaining about bike lanes. However, their 

proposed plan doesn’t fit with Esquimalt’s declared Visions and Goals of having its 

active transportation facilities and network well connected, and of offering all residents 

greater protection from motor vehicle traffic so that all trips can be done safely and 

comfortably by walking, cycling, or rolling. This would obviously include all trips along 

our main street: Esquimalt Road.  

 



 

Both as a cyclist and driver of a car I don’t personally think that all of the new bike 

infrastructure has been necessary, but I strongly believe the particular stretch of 

Esquimalt Road in question – especially between Joffre Street and Admirals Road - 

does merit the addition of bike lanes that are separate from traffic and parked vehicles.  

Please honour your commitment to keep provide people wishing to use active 

transportation access to a well-connected network (such as the direct route along the 

entirety of Esquimalt Road, in both directions), and please also honour your 

commitment to keep us safe while we do so.  

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Susan Adams 

854 Carrie Street  

Esquimalt, B.C. V9A 5R4 



From:                                         Mirjana Rousseau 
Sent:                                           November-17-24 6:36 PM
To:                                               Council
Subject:                                     [Spam] Concerns about the Phase Two Bike Lane Engagement process
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Township of Esquimalt Network. Do not click links
or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
 
 
Dear Mayor and council,
 
My name is Mirjana, I am the owner of The Blue Raven Hair Studio located on Comerford st.
 
I write to you today to express my deep concern about the lack of transparency with the bike lane
engagement process and to show my support of my fellow Town Center Businesses.
 
By withholding information, such as providing a full description of all possible alternate routes on the
upcoming survey and at the open house, how can any residents, business owners etc make an
accurate assessment as to how these plans will affect them? Without being given a full and clear
picture it is not reasonable to expect this.
 
As my business is located on one of these side streets I can tell you from direct experience that there
is not a lot of parking options available as they all get filled very quickly. To increase the demand for
parking by removing even more parking on Esquimalt road will have a huge impact.
 
Unfortunately I cannot attend the meeting tomorrow but want to make sure that my voice is counted
in support of the concerns of my fellow town center businesses as they are my concerns as well.
 
I greatly appreciate you taking the time to hear me out.
 
Kind regards,
 
Mirjana Rousseau
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone
 





 

Sincerely,

Kristina Egyed

InkFish Collective Ltd

 





Torren Eraut
Panago Pizza Esquimalt
 


